Proposed Article 4 Directions 1 and 2 - HMOs
Confirmation of Article 4 Direction
Art4/1/2015 — Direction Notice 1 — Brooklands, Romford Town, Heaton and Gooshays Wards
Art4/2/2015 — Direction Notice 2 — Whole of Borough, except Brooklands, Romford Town, Gooshays and Heaton Wards
Recommendation:

The Council continue to be concerned by the nature of HMOs being formed in the Borough. These often involve small terraced or
semi-detached houses which are gutted and subdivided into 6 small rooms with very few communal facilities. Such intensive use of
the building significantly changes the nature of the property. There are concerns over the quality of the accommodation and the
impacts upon the amenity of adjoining occupiers, such that these issues should be properly considered through the planning
application process.

The consultation period ran from 13 July and 31 August 2015. The responses and comments on these are summarised below.
There are not considered to be any comments received that would require any change to the equality impact assessment or lead to
a different recommendation in regard to the Atrticle 4 Directions. However, the Equality Impact Assessment will be continually
monitored from now on and beyond the Directions coming into effect to identify any impacts arising.

On the basis of the continuing concern with HMOs in the borough and the consultation responses, it is recommended that the
Article 4 Directions are confirmed so that they come into effect on 13 July 2016. From that date, planning permission will be
required for change of use from C3 to C4 for all properties in Brooklands, Romford Town, Heaton and Gooshays Wards and for all
flats, semi-detached and terraced houses in the rest of the borough.

Signed: P A ?\/ Date: 3" November 2015
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Patrick Keyes, Head of Regulatory Services




Summary of Consultation Responses with Commentary

|__|Name _____[Resident? | Date | Representation
1 _____

Mr Jordan 14/07/15 Fully support the proposal Noted

4 Ms Shinkle 16/07/15 Noted

5 | —————

Mr Cork 20/07/15 Policy DC4 is permissive of HMOs in detached
properties and it is considered that there is
insufficient justification to widen the Article 4

Rush Green 26/08/15 1) Noted
Regeneration
Group

2) Noted
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|__[Name _____|Resident?] Date | Representation

(0} Gidea Parkand Y 09/09/15
District Civic
Society
2) Concerned that detached houses are  2) Policy DC4 is permissive of HMOs in detached
excluded in the rest of the borough properties and it is considered that there is
Direction. Many detached dwellings insufficient justification to widen the Article 4 beyond
including those in the Gidea Park the 4 wards where overconcentration is a concern.

conservation area are small and should
be protected.



